Ontario Energy Board 

Box 2319

2300 Yonge, Street, 27th floor

Toronto, ON

M4P 1E4

August 23, 2009
Re: File EB-2009-0096 

It is my understanding that Hydro One has applied for an Electricity Distribution Rate Change. I am writing to the OEB to voice my strong disapproval of this application. As Ray Glonet so elegantly put it in the August 22nd edition of The Thunder Bay Chronicle Journal, “Hydro has enough”.
Hydro One and the Ontario Power Generation are currently making huge profits on the backs of the average Joe who has been hit hard by job losses and price increases in every area of our economy. They have enough money to hand out to communities as grants and to pay incredible salaries and benefits to their CEO’s and other top administrators while the industries, businesses and jobs in North Western Ontario and drying up and disappearing because it is already extremely difficult to make ends meet. 
Hydro One may be able to claim that they have competitive rates but that is only one portion of our hydro bill; less that half to be exact. The cost for delivery, which is charged for the hydro we receive and that which we don’t (the adjusted portion of our “usage that customers never receive - is lost on route), the debt retirement charge (which is apparently the burden of the consumer not the corporation that took on the company with the debt), regulatory charges, and tax on all those charges accounts for more than half of my bill. 

Why is the delivery charge based on power usage? Why does it cost me more to receive hydro than it does others? Why do I have to pay more of the debt than others? I did not even live in Ontario when the debt occurred. And since when is it legal to collect GST on the repayment of a debt?
Hydro One is bleeding us dry while raking in the profits. When is this going to stop? I believe it is the responsibility of the OEB to take a good look at Hydro One’s current application and concur that they are simply looking to finance their own big salaries, line their own pockets, and look good for positive publicity when handing out the hard earned tightly stretched $$$ of the common citizen.  The requested rate increase has nothing to do with need to cover costs of supplying a necessary utility to its customers.

On another note, before I close, I also question Hydro One’s ability to change the rate structure to suit only their purposes between meter readings. I am referring to the fact that in winter the consumer is to receive the first 1000 kw hours at a lower rate per hour and in summer it changes to 600 kw hours. Because a rate increase came in the middle of the meter read period I did not receive the lower rate for my first 1000 nor 600 kw hours. I was only allowed 100 kw hours at the lower rate for the winter portion and 540 kw hours at the lower rate for the summer portion. For neither portion of my bill was I allowed the approved amount of usage at the approved rates. 

Again I stress that Hydro One does not have a valid reason to request an increase, I am vehemently opposed to an increase being granted to Hydro One and trust that the Ontario Energy Board will recognize this and side with the consumer in this instance. It is time to make Hydro One accountable for their actions.

Sincerely,

Dianne McCormack and Richard Short

81 Atwood Road #2

Dawson Township
P.O. Box 731

Rainy River, ON

P0W 1L0

807-852-1695

Email: short1@tbaytel.net
